
 

 
January 9, 2024 
 
Sent Via Electronic Correspondence Only 
 
  Joint Legislative Budget Committee  
  Hans.Hemann@sen.ca.gov  
 
  Legislative Analyst’s Office (LAO) 
  Anita.Lee@lao.ca.gov 
 
  Director of Finance 
  Joe.Stephenshaw@dof.ca.gov 
 
Reference: AB 199 Backfill Allocation Spending Report for Fiscal Years (FY) 2021-
22 and FY 2022-23 from Criminal Justice Fees Eliminated in AB 177 
 
Dear Mr. Hemann, Ms. Lee, and Mr. Stephenshaw: 
 
Please find attached the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors (Board) submission 
of the above referenced report.  As required by Government Code section 29554 subsection 
(f), the attached report details the County of Santa Barbara’s spending of the State backfill 
allocation by Chapter 57 of the Statues of 2022 (AB 199) for revenues lost from fees repealed 
by Chapter 257 of the statutes of 2021 (AB 177).  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Steve Lavagnino, Chair 
Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 
 
Enclosure: AB 199 (Chapter 57, Statutes of 2022) Backfill Allocation Spending Report 
for Fiscal Year (FY) 2021-22 and FY 2022-23 for Criminal Justice Fees Eliminated in 
AB 177 (Chapter 257, Statutes of 2021) 
 
CC: Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 
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